
Homedale School District #370 
 
TO:  Board of Trustees; Superintendent Rob Sauer 
FROM:  Amy Winters, HMS Principal  
DATE: February 10, 2014 
RE: Board of Trustees Report 
 

 
Parent-Teacher Conferences: Conducted on Monday, February 3 and Wednesday, 

February 5, 2014. (Last year = 56% attendance)  
 
 201/389 students were represented = 51% parent attendance 
 
 More parents seem to be checking Lumen and contacting teachers throughout the  
 school year so they don’t feel the need to attend conferences.  
 
Gear Up: 
Eleven 8th graders attended the STEM fair at Boise State on Saturday, Feb. 1.   
 
Eighth graders will attend the CWI Micron Center on Feb. 11. 
 
Fundraiser: 
HMS purchased 10 iPads and cases for teacher check out with the money we raised in this 
year’s magazine/cookie dough drive.  
 
All students who sold at least 4 items for the fundraiser will attend a magic show assembly 
on Feb. 13 in the gymnasium.  
 
Security: 
Officer McFetridge is working with me to improve our current evacuation and lock down 
procedures at HMS. A drill was conducted on Feb. 6 to evaluate current procedures. 
HMS will continue to work with the Resource Officer to improve practices over the next few 
months. We have several more drills scheduled.  
 
Hoop Shoot: 
Devyn Masisidor and Grace Dines won the HMS contest for 10-11 year-olds and Carlos 
Ibarra and Courtney VanWinkle won the 12-13 year-old contest to advance to the Caldwell 
competition. Grace Dines was unable to attend, but both Carlos and Courtney won to 
advance to Nampa Christian. Courtney won that competition to advance to the state 
competition in Moscow, Idaho on Feb. 8. 
 
Band and Choir Spaghetti Feed: 
The HMS and HHS fundraiser raised almost $1,000 for their program. Mr. Krall is saving 
toward uniform replacements.  
 
Love and Logic Class: 
Randee Garrett taught a Love and Logic Parenting class on Wednesday, Feb. 5, geared 
toward middle and elementary parents.  


